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���������Soundings  
                Newsletter of                               
 South Port Sailing Club                      
    May 2015 �

�������������� Message from the                    
    Commodore  

              Ann Ramey           
                                                    

Annual Dinner Cruise                           
to kick off the 2015 Season 

Land Cruisers welcome ! 

The Sandbar   Saturday May 23rd 

 

 

 

Boats will leave the club approximately 4:00 pm 

Arrival 5:30 for dinner 

A sign up sheet will be available in club foyer  
after launch or email robtim@cogeco.ca 

Please advise number for dinner and if you are 
sailing, boat & size in order for the Sandbar to                      

prepare for our arrival.  

RESERVATION DEADLINE WED. MAY 20th 

������������ Launch Night Party                                               
 Saturday May 2nd 

  SPSC Main Room 

  See page 5 for details of the dinner 

   Reservation Deadline April 30th 

     As I write this message we are ten days to 
launch. The high winds and cool rainy weather 
make it a challenge to prepare our boats. The 
launch delay was probably a good idea. The                
water levels look favourable to a great sailing 
season. Here's hoping that we have a warm and 
fairly dry summer.                                                                                    

     We have a lot of events coming up which are 
listed in the Soundings. The scheduled social 
functions and cruise and race schedule are 
listed. We had a new event on April 10th at Kelly 
Johnson, our Rear Commodore's suggestion. 
We held a Membership Appreciation Happy 
Hour from 4:30PM until ??? It was extremely 
well attended and a good time was had by all 
who came out. It was such a success that we 
have decided to have a monthly Happy Hour on 
the first Friday of every month. This time we 
suggest that you BYOB and something to grill. 
Our next Happy Hour is Friday May 1st. 

     We are promoting our Sailing Club this year       
by participating in a Summer Kick Off Event at                       
Urban Surf located just down the creek at 55 
East Pike Creek Rd. The event is Saturday May 
30th and will start at 11 am and go to 3 or 4 pm 
We will have a booth set up and Amelia Dolsen,                    
our new Sailing School Head instructor, has  
suggested that we bring a 420 sailboat. If there  
is interest she can take people for a trial sail.  
More information to follow about this event. I  
will email the membership more details in May 
and post information on our bulletin board. 
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        Cruising Events 2015  

 

 

 

Sandbar Waterfront Grill   May 23   Dinner Cruise  

Peche Island      Mid June   Day Sail   

Lake Erie Cruise    July 4    2-3 days 

Great Lakes Yacht Club   Aug 1-2   weekend 

Thames River Yacht Club   Labour Day    weekend   

                                           Social E vents 2015 

 

Mexican theme party    May 2           

Sail A Bration     June 28 

Canada Day BBQ     July  

Cajun night      October 

Fall Furl      November 

 

Hospice and Harvest Moon dinners are open for all m embers                                                                    
  to attend and join in the celebrations ! !     

Dates and full details of Cruising and Social Event s will follow                                                             
both via email and in future issues of Soundings 

� Meet our 2015 Head Sailing School Instructor 

Amelia Dolsen 

Amelia attended Belle River High School, graduated and is currently in her 
second year of Accounting at St. Clair College. She  has been a part of the 
SPSC Sailing school since she was 9 years of age. S he was an instructor                       
in 2013 and 2014, and is taking over as Head Instru ctor this season. Amelia 
was the first recipient of the Fauvette Award in 20 12  awarded to ’Junior 
Sailor of the Year’. An avid curler, she has been i nvolved in this sport since 
she was 6 years old, now curling for the St. Clair College Varsity team, 
among others, and this month was presented with the  St. Clair Saints most 
valuable player for the 2014- 2015 season.                                                                                       
           
               All the best in your new position this summer !                                                                   
           
                          amelia.dolsen@hotmail.com    
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��������	 �is the             

newsletter of The South Port 
Sailing Club                                

210 Brighton Rd. 
Tecumseh, ON N8N 2L3            

519-979-7772 

www.southportsailingclub.com 

     Editor: Jackie Timothy  

Please send your                                       
contributions for the                       

June issue by                              
May 24th to                           

Jackie at                                 
                           

robtim@cogeco.ca                           
or call 519-971-9699 

 

  The calendar is also displayed on our Web site. For  details on each entry,                                                   

please click on the calendar on our site at www.sou thportsailingclub.com                                                     

(the links are not active in Soundings but details are included in the newsletter) �

Clubhouse Duties 

 

 

June 7- 13                                     
Steel B & G 

June 14- 20                                           
Rindlisbacher, T & L 

June 21- 27                                  
Brown R & L 

June 28- July 4                                      
Rose, N & Jolayne 

 

Please complete the sheet in 
the binder located on the 
kitchen counter and note 

your total actual work hours 
on the lower right. 

To new members. All                                       
supplies are in the stock 

room. The key is marked and  
hanging on the wall in the 

kitchen.  

Thank you ! Cards Night 

May 16   7:30 pm 

Men’s Lunch 

2nd Wednesday of the month  

Members without boats Program  

SPSC Sailing School 

Any Family member can rent a Sailing 
School Shark for day sailing only. The 
sharks are available during the School 

season from the end of June, the month 
of July and a portion of August. The cost 
is $15.00 per hr. with a 4 hour minimum. 

Contact Amelia Dolsen                                               
Head Sailing School instructor 

Email: amelia.dolsen@hotmail.com 
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Baker A     

 

                 
Magee      
G & D 

                                
  
Seeger    
L & P 

 

Renaud R 

 

                       
Arthur                             
W & E 
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Monday 
racing   

�������������
������              
Racing �

���� LAUNCH 

Cinco de 
Mayo 

 

 

 

       LMYC 
Shakedown 
CARDS nite 

                       
  
Sandbar 
Cruise 

From the Property Chair 

 

 

 

                                                     
A Work Party will be scheduled  

after Launch on a Saturday 
morning, once the majority of 

masts have been removed from 
the lawn and tables.                                      

Details will follow via email. 

The goal for the day is to clean 
up the property. We have 

‘some’ rakes, but if you could 
bring your own along with any 

tools you feel would 
help, it would be  

appreciated. 

 

Happy 
Hour 
SPSC 
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����Cinco De Mayo ������ Launch Night  Dinner   Saturday May 2, 2015                                                                     
                            6:00 pm 

 Let’s celebrate the new sailing season ! 

                           Hosts: Jim & Lee Ann Halpin                                                           

$10.00 per person includes tasty Mexican Food & a M argarita                                                           

BYOB as one Margarita may not be quite enough ? 

   Reservation Deadline April 30th   

Email: jimleeann@gmail.com   519-979-9367 
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A familiar face around South Port, we welcome John Marentette, his wife 
Louise, daughter Chelsea and son Ian, a former Sail ing School Instructor. 
John is the owner of a Melges 24, Spitfire and has competed in many a 
SPSC Regatta. He is Product Engineering Manager wit h Sogefi Group, 
took Junior Sailing at the club, is involved with S couts Canada, was a 
member of the Pt. Stanley Sailing Squadron and is a  member of The                 
Professional Engineers, Ontario. The family also ow ns a 19’powerboat 
they keep farther up the creek, that he takes out t o watch the Tuesday  
dinghy racing, and often assists with towing after the races.   

John has and will continue to dry sail Spitfire, bu t now it has a home !               
We welcome John and his family to the club. 

Boat: Melges 24     Spitfire    Sail # 99  

Address: 12217 Roxbury St. Tecumseh, Ontario. N8M 4 M8 

Telephone: Res 519-735-9585  Cell 248-622-9453 

Email: john.marentette@sogefigroup.com 

Welcome New Members 

Sabina Dawson, sister of former Commodore Ian Dawso n has joined SPSC with her husband 
Mitch, and children Tazman and  Kai. She took Junio r Sailing at the club, and her sons were       
enrolled in KIDSAIL last summer. The family own a S hark, Gonzo and will be cruising out of   
South Port this season. Mitch and Sabina are the ow ners of Facility Resources Inc.  

We welcome you and your family back home !  

Boat:  Shark   Gonzo    

Address: 212 Base line Road E. London, Ontario. N6C  2N9 

Telephone: Res 519-913-0750     Bus 519-471-8816 ex t 115  

Email: sabinadawson@gmail.com   

We welcome new family member Catherine McGhie, her husband Jim                 
and children Catherine and Ken to the club. She has  competed in the 
Women's Challenge. They are the owners of a C & C 2 7 Mk 111 named 
Nauti Dog, currently on the hard at SPSC.  Jim is r etired from the retail 
business. Catherine is a Veterinarian, and owner of  Tecumseh Animal 
Hospital, and is an open water scuba instructor. Sh e plans to race this  
upcoming season. 

See you on the water ! 

Boat: C & C 27 Mk111    Nauti Dog      Sail # 511 

Address: 123 Marentette Dr. SS # 4, Belle River NOR  1AO 

Telephone: 519-979-8904     Bus  519-735-8023 

Email :  mcghie@mnsi.net ��
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Antonia (Toni)              
Murenbeeld 

                                                                                                                                           
South Port  lost Life Member Toni Murenbeeld on Apr il 10, 2015. Toni and 
Walter have been with the club since 1971, and cont inued on as Senior 
Members after their move to Ottawa approximately 15  years ago. She was 
very active with the Mainstays, and always said her  Aquarius Sign proved 
to be true, as she loved the water so much. Married  to Walter for 61 years, 
they spent many years cruising out of the club on t heir Kelt 25 on Lake St. 
Clair, Erie and Lake Huron.  Lorne & Rita Mann and Helen Mogyorody           
recall many cruises with them including the North C hannel.  She loved 
people, and always attended social events with othe r members of SPSC. 
Toni was an active community member for many years with Meals on 
Wheels and the May Court Club, both in Windsor and Ottawa.  
                                                                                                                                           
They have 4 children. Charles, Gerald, Robert (pred eceased) and daughter 
Patricia. She was a loving grandmother to Aaron, Da na, Kerstin, Justine 
and Hannah.  

Our condolences go out to Walter and his family.   
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MAY 16th 
Following the race, 
make a right and 
head to Millers              

Marina reserved for 
competitors.     

Awards 9:00pm in 
the park ! 

Registration now 
available on the 
LMYC website 

Call in with                        
Nexus or I- 68                           

information. For 
crew without  these 
documents check in 
with a Passport at 
the video phone. 
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Just a reminder to all SPSC sailors, that Tracy Mar ques continues to have a need for old 
sails. She is a foster parent with the Windsor Esse x Children's Aid Society. The children that 
come into her care often come with their belongings  in garbage bags. When the children 
move on from her home, she always sends them with a  duffle bag that she makes especially 
for them from old sails. They make great bags and t he children love them.  

She is looking for used sails of any type or style,  unusable or torn, just junk sails of any size. 
Especially nice are colorful race flags or spinnake rs to add a bit of color. Let Doris Hellenbart 
know and she will make sure that Tracy gets them. T hanks to all the members who have                     
already contributed. 
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